
(1) Question submitted by Mr N Clarke to the Portfolio Holder for 

Environment: 

 

“In 2020 Councillors and Officers of BDC met with representatives of the 

Woodland Trust to negotiate funding for a tree planting project across the 

district of Bolsover. 

 

Funding of £250,000 was secured and with additional council funding a 

plan to plant a million trees over a 15 year period was made. Initial 

planting took place in 2021. 

 

I understand that according to the Portfolio Holder for the Environment that 

the tree planting programme no longer exists. He has stated: 

 

 "That there is no district council tree planting programme. We don't 

actually have a woodland strategy. In the past there was a temporary 

tree planting programme which was funded by a grant from the 

Woodland Trust. This grant has now been spent." 

 

I would want to know why was this decision not made public? 

 

I would also  like to like to know why has the tree planting programme 

been discontinued when it is widely known that trees are a vital component 

in protecting against flooding and soil erosion and as we are experiencing 

climate change with ever increasing extreme weather events, the planting 

of trees are a major tool to combat the effects of climate change. 

 

So my question is “Will the Council make genuine commitment to 

reintroducing the tree planting programme and provide additional funding 

to support the protection of the environment in the district of Bolsover?” 


